5th June 2015
Dear Parents,

The Aylmerton trip has crept up on us – we go next Friday!! Please could we take this opportunity to share some important information.

Emergencies

We will be staying at the Aylmerton Field Study Centre, The Old School House, Aylmerton, Norfolk. The contact telephone number for is 01263 837900. This is for EMERGENCY CALLS ONLY. Please also note that we do not allow mobile phones to be taken on the trip. 
Medicines

Any medicines that your child will need, including travel sickness pills, should be handed to Amanda Cooper or Kathy Smith on the day of departure. They should be clearly labelled with your child’s name and be in their original packet so that they include full instructions on their use. If they use a blue inhaler for asthma, your child should carry this on them at all times.
Food

Your child will need a packed lunch, including a drink, for the outgoing journey on Friday 12th June. This must include a bottle of water, which could be re-filled during the course of the weekend. No other food needs to be taken; please do not send more food than they will be able to manage in one lunch, as this cannot be stored at the centre and will be thrown away if uneaten.
Money

He/She may bring up to £10 to spend in Cromer on Monday, again in a named wallet / purse which will be collected in by Miss Holmes for safekeeping on Friday morning. They will also need an additional £1 coin for the swimming lockers, which may also be spent in the centre tuck shop on the Sunday evening. This will be collected separately from wallets / purses before departure to keep them safe until Monday.

Please don’t send…

Your child may not bring chewing gum, penknives, torches, walkmans, alarm clocks, DS’s, radios, iPods, Mp3 players or any other item of electrical equipment we may have forgotten! There are very good reasons why we make this rule, and we would be grateful for your support in this matter. They may bring a camera and / or binoculars provided they are clearly marked with your child’s name and they take full responsibility for them.

Behaviour

Children will be expected to conduct themselves in an appropriate manner at all times. Poor behaviour and inappropriate language is unacceptable. We would be most grateful if you could go over the Code of Conduct - our expectations of their behaviour at all times - with your child so that they are aware of our expectations. Parents may be contacted during the weekend and asked to collect their children if their behaviour is unacceptable.
Code Of Conduct

· Acceptable behaviour on all coach journeys, with a reasonable level of noise.

· Polite behaviour will be expected at all times. Swearing is unacceptable.

· You will be asked to listen attentively to all adults who you are working with and respond positively to their instructions.

· Please make sure you are helpful and well mannered at meal times. You will be asked to take turns clearing the tables after meals. 

· Food and drink is not allowed in the dormitories.

· Rooms and beds are to be kept tidy every day so that they can be cleaned.

· You are not allowed to visit other dormitories.

· The Centre requests that all visitors are silent by 11pm
We ask that all children are in the Community Room with their luggage by 9.00 am on the Friday morning so that all preparations can be completed by the coach’s departure at 9.30 am. If your child appears to be very unwell on the day of departure, please consider whether they should be travelling. Although this may cause disappointment, the weekend is physically demanding and difficult if you are feeling unwell. We are expected to return to Morley between 4.00 and 4.30 pm on Monday 15th June, and will keep in touch with the office with regards to this. 

Yours sincerely

Karl Brown


Rebecca Moss
